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Death or Glory 
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Most leaders wrestle with two major challenges – personal resilience, and appropriately 
managing and deploying a necessary desire for control. 
 
The ability to retain perspective under pressure is a trait which gets easier over time and 
with experience. But in my experience, it also requires active attention and management.  
 
In theory, leaders should be able to set the vision and culture and then send colleagues 
merrily off to get on and deliver. And often, that works absolutely fine. But of course, 
because we are all humans, things will inevitably go wrong at some point. And when they 
do, we of course worry about it and sometimes need to get directly involved to ensure 
that they are put right. 
 
Leaders are often driven by an extraordinary desire to succeed or win. That’s why they 
make it to the top. But that doesn’t necessarily mean they are fully equipped to manage 
the pressures and responsibilities when they finally get there; a hard lesson I learned for 
myself in my first CEO role at Rooftop.  
 
So in terms of resilience, I worked hard to develop a mindset that things generally work 
out OK in the end, combined with keeping hold of a proportionate perspective – for 
example, that in any particular crisis (hopefully) at least no one has died. Following Jim 
Collins, that relentless positively that issues will be worked through is vital. Mindfulness, 
good routines, and specifically regular yoga practice before work in my case, are all 
mechanisms I use to manage resilience. I can fairly regularly find myself feeling anxious, 
with the mind whirring on a current ‘crisis’. An early night and a good yoga session in the 
morning will usually ‘reset’ my mindset so that perspective and solutions return to my 
rested and calm mind and body. Directly after Yoga, I will often quietly meditate on the 
problem at hand and ensure that I am clear-thinking and calm. Which of course, is exactly 
what you need to reassure and help navigate colleagues through any stressful situation. 
We’ve all done it I am sure, but anger, anxiety or frustration are simply not going to get 
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the best out of your people. Although I live about as far away from the sea as it’s possible 
to, I find surfing has the same quality; slowing the restless whirring and spinning of the 
mind to a place of calm and oneness with the world in the moment when you catch the 
wave and ride to the shore. All sounds rather pretentiously Zen no doubt!  
 
Related to this is an inherent desire in many leaders for some degree of control. This 
inbuilt and probably primitive driver clashes with my intellectual understanding practical 
experience in the positive power of trust and colleague empowerment. I have rightly been 
called out by senior colleague for ‘jumping in’ so developed ways to manage this. The first 
is my ‘Death or Glory’ mantra – only really focus or intervene where you have to, on the 
things which can really damage the organisation, or those which will reap significant 
rewards. That helps me to ‘tolerate failure’ more and embrace imperfection where 
something being just OK is good enough – at least for now. I have learned that CEOs 
getting involved too often or too early can up the ante, cause anxiety and ultimately harm 
efforts to resolve problems. I try to intervene as little as I can… as hard as I sometimes find 
it!   
 
On a personal level, leadership is a unique and incredible privilege. The best days, and 
there are many, are amazing. The worst days, which are thankfully quite rare, can be 
equally difficult. It is in these moments that I turn to ancient teachings to help me find a 
way through and remain resilient. I have found no better concept than the simple and 
powerful Buddhist teaching that if something is wrong, you need to act to address it. And 
if you can’t resolve it, then let it go! Or, as Love Island contestants apparently like to say, 
‘It is what it is’.  
 
My final concept is one shamelessly borrowed from a previous mentor – Flying Hours. 
There really is no substitute for experience. Having racked up 3.5 years of air time as a 
CEO, I am finally beginning to understand that leadership will inevitably bring some 
difficult decision and challenging times; after all, if it didn’t then you wouldn’t need to pay 
CEOs! A practical way to supplement ‘flying hours’ is to talk to trusted peers who have 
more experience under their belt, can often offer perspective and practical advice, and 
most of all, will provide a listening ear and empathy.   
 
I’m very conscious in covering lots of ground about how to deal with challenges. Which 
for a person who regards themselves as unfailingly positive, may seem strange. 
Leadership is the most incredible and exhilarating journey and I honestly can’t imagine a 
professional life without it now I am here. But that on it’s own, certainly in my experience, 
may in itself not be quite enough to sustain you in the pockets of tough times when they 
come. And even if it is, letting go a little and developing resilience will probably make you 
a better leader in the long-term.   


